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D.O. No. M.11014/02/2024-CDN Dated 06.08.2024

Hon’ble Prime Minister in his speech on 15th August 2021 at Red Fort had declared 
14th August to be observed as “Partition Horrors Remembrance Day”. Ministry of 
Education had accordingly organized series of events on or around 14th August since 
2022. Like the previous years, this year too a series of activities are planned to observe 
the Partition Horrors Remembrance Day.

2. The Partition Horrors Remembrance Day has been envisaged to bring to light the 
agony, sufferings and pain of millions of people who were sufferers of partition. It is to 
remind the country about the largest displacement of human population in the last century, 
which also claimed the lives of a large number of people. To showcase the suffering of the 
partition affected people, a play has been curated by National School of Drama (NSD).

3. The script of the play is designed to educate and raise awareness among students 
about the events of Partition, the impact it had on millions of lives and the importance of 
remembering this chapter of our history. The script is indicative and can be adapted or 
modified as per the suitability and creative requirements of individual HEIs. The link to 
download the play is as under:-
https://drive.qooqle.eom/drive/u/1/folders/1Eakk7hlRSOklAmkHuytDKuAi4lq-lbHA

4. A copy of the DO letter of Secretary, Ministry of Culture along with a copy of script 
in English and Hindi is enclosed for reference.

5. I would request you to issue for widespread dissemination of the message and to 
upload the script and link of the play on the official website for easy access.

6. I will discuss this matter in online meeting on 09.08.2024 at 10.00 AM. Link for the 
meeting shall be shared separately.

Yours sincerely,

Directors of NTs, NITs, MITs, MSc, IISERs, SPAs and other CFTIs 
VCs of Central Universities and VC, NIEPA
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